Election Board Meeting

November 30, 2017

Commissioner Archie Trader, called to order the recessed November 16, 2017 Election Board meeting at 10:00 AM on November 30, 2017. Attending the meeting in addition to Commissioners Trader and Coder were Chief Clerk Jeff Marshall, Election Director Tina Kiger, and Administrative Assistant of Elections Amie Nehls.

Old Business:

Director Kiger stated that the November 7, 2017 Municipal Election went well with the usual minimal problems. The total voter turnout was 7,006 or 32.26%. An updated petition and court order was received from David P. Montgomery, Attorney, on November 20, 2017, requesting a recount and testing of the voting machines for the Center Township Supervisor Race. A Review of the recanvass, recount and testing of the voting machines was held on November 22, 2017 and all results remained unchanged.

New Business:

The final signing of the 2017 Municipal Election Certification was completed.

Announcements:

Director Kiger informed everyone that there will be a Special Election held March 13, 2018 for the 18th Congressional District to elect a Representative in Congress. The last day to register for that election will be February 12, 2018.

Next Scheduled Meeting:

To Be Announced

Public Comment:

None.

Recess:

Commissioner Trader made the motion and Commissioner Coder the second to adjourn the meeting.

Respectfully Submitted,

Amie Nehls
Administrative Assistant